
 Easter Music Program—10:30 AM, April 5, 2015 

 Gibson Bible Association Bible Drill April 13, 2015 6:30 PM White Hall Baptist  Church 

 WMU Quarterly Meeting Medina, FBC April 16, 2015 10 AM 

 National Day of Prayer May 7, 2015  

 The Chuck Wagon Gang will be at White Hall on  Friday July 24th @ 7 p.m. 
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Sunday:            9:30am Sunday School 

                          10:30am  Morning Worship Service 

             5:00pm Discipleship 

                             6:00pm Evening Worship 

                              7:00pm Choir Practice  

Wednesday: 7:00pm Bible Study, Youth and Children   

Up Coming Events 

F R O M  T H E  P A S T O R  
 
I have served in some great churches across Tennessee and Mississippi.  I have also served with and under 
some terrific ministers.  One of the best of those extraordinary men is Dr. Bobby Mullins.  I was fortunate to 
call him my pastor for eight years, at two different churches.  In 2000, he asked me to come be the Minister to 
Students and Recreation at Cherokee Baptist Church in Memphis.  Three years later he asked me to go with 
him to East Tennessee where he became the pastor, and I would serve as Minister to Students and Missions. 
 
At the first church, God had to change my heart to go, because I did not want to leave where I was currently 
serving.  The second time was much easier.  God didn’t have to change my heart or slap me upside the head.  After three years of 
watching Bobby Mullins like a hawk, I wanted to go wherever he went.  God used Brother Bobby in my life to teach me how to 
pastor a church, preach, care for church members, reach the lost, be devoted to the family, and most importantly, glorify the Lord. 
 
He has had 28 years of Christian service including serving as Minister of Youth (where he served at First Baptist Church, Milan), 
Minister of Music/Youth, Minister to Singles, Associate Pastor, and Pastor. He has been a senior pastor for a total of 18 years. He is 
the author of Channel of Blessing: a Spiritual Journey Into Identifying and Understanding Your Spiritual Gift. 
 
We count it a blessing that he will come and share from God’s Word this month for our Spring revival (April 19-22).  Come join us 
so that God might revive us again and we may rejoice in Him. 
 

Serving Him, 
 
 
 

Brother Chris 
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WORTHY IS THE LAMB 
 
Easter is upon us.  The choir has worked diligently 
since January on the music, "Worthy Is The 
Lamb".  The more we practiced, the more we have 
been moved by its message.  I want to encourage 
every member to bring your family and relatives to 
hear this beautiful message in music.  It speaks 
volumes for the living in these difficult days.  I know 
your heart will be lifted and truly blessed.  Truly,  
The Lamb Is Worthy!  Bro. Chris will be preaching 
following the music.  Mark it on your calendar -
Sunday, April 5.       
                                                                   Bro. Jim 
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         Thank you, God bless,  
         Ms. Sarah 

White Hall has a food pantry to help those who are 

in need with essential food items.  Peggy Bell, 

Dianne Yarborough, and Linda Tilley help manage 

the food pantry and are readily available to help 

families in need.  These food items exist to help our 

church members if a time ever comes when they 

need assistance. 

The food pantry also exists as an outreach tool to 

help those who are not members of the church.  If 

you know of anyone who is in need of food 

essentials, or if you would like to donate food items 

please contact the church, Peggy Bell, Dianne 

Yarborough, or Linda Tilley.   

 

 

Our church vans can pick you up to bring you to 

church and take you home after the service each 

week.   You can save your gas, be dropped off at the 

door, and fellowship with others during the ride.  If 

you are interested in riding the van, or volunteering 

to help in this ministry, call the church office or 

contact Lori Floyd.  

Happy Easter!!!  
We can celebrate a Risen Savior and the beginning of 
Spring. I know the children are ready for Easter and 
thank you all for helping us to have a great community 
wide Easter egg hunt.  
WHBC kids are a great group to work with and they are 
learning so much in kid's choir on Sunday night. I hope it 
thrills everyone as much as it does me to hear these 
young voices lifted in praise to Jesus.  
Ms. Darlene and her Bible drillers have put a lot of time 
and energy getting ready for Associational and Regional 
Bible drills. The church drills will be on Wednesday 
night April 1st.  The Gibson Baptist Association Drills 
will be April 13 at 6:30 p.m. at WHBC.  Regional Drills 
will be at Milan FBC on April 25th at 10 a.m.  Come and 
support the hard work these kids and Ms. Darlene have 
put in on this.  I know you will be truly amazed at the 
dedication and ability these children have to retain God's 
word in their heart.   
                                                                Ms. Sarah                                                                      

 
 
                                                                        
 
 
 

The youth are back from Youth Evangelism Conference 
and I hope everyone enjoyed Youth Sunday. Our 
teenagers are a good bunch of kids and I am proud of 
them.  
We will be going to Gallaway, TN Saturday April 4th to 
help the church there with the Easter Egg hunt. If you've 
never had the chance to go to Gallaway join us and you 
will be blessed.  
The Gibson County Baptist Association’s youth ministry 
team will have their 2nd quarterly Youth Fun night 
on Saturday April 11. The host church for this event will 
be Dyer FBC and we are asking our youth to bring a 
friend that doesn't attend church. These events are put 
together to reach out to our kids with an alternative to 
what the world has out there for them and also to reach 
out to our unchurched teens and bring our youth groups 
to work together in unity to reach as many kids as 
possible.  
We ask that you keep this endeavor in your prayers. 
Thank you WHBC members for the love and support 
you give to our children, youth and this youth program. 
 

 1pm Harlan 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

 

 

 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 

 

22 

 

23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

7pm Business 

Meeting 

8am Men’s  
Prayer Breakfast 

2pm Holiday House 

Ladies Prayer 
Group  
1:30pm.  Small 
Fellowship Hall 

Choir Easter  
Musical 10:30 AM 

GBA Bible Drill 
WHBC 6:30 PM 

Children’s 
Regional Bible 
Drill Milan,  
First Baptist 10AM 

Good Friday 

WMU Quarterly 
Meeting 
Medina, FBC 
10AM 

Children’s  
Bible Drill 
WHBC 

Youth Fun Night 
Dyer FBC 

2pm Harlan  

Morris Ministry 

4pm Deacons  
Meeting 

    Revival with Brother Bobby Mullins from Hernando MS. 

7pm After Service 
Fellowship 

1pm Harlan  
Morris Ministry 


